WAC Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 2nd in GCS (Building #2) Room 213

Noon – 1:30 pm

Present: Niki Wilson, Dan Murtaugh, Ellen Ryan, Rosario Medina-Shepherd, Donna M. Chamely-Wiik, Jerry Haky.  

Absent:  Michelle Hawkins, Allen Smith, Tsung-Chow Su, Rachel Luria, Fred Bloetscher, and Julia Mason. 

NEXT WAC COMMITTEE MEETING:

Friday, September 30th from noon – 1:30 pm in GS (#2) 213
· Proposed Honors WAC Courses:  CHM 2051C ( 4 credits) and ENC 2452 (3 credits) 

· Proposed modifications to an existing ENC 1102 replacement course that has been previously approved by the WAC committee.  Donna Chamely-Wiik (DCW) and Jerry Haky were in attendance to discuss the following details:

·  The course grades originally were combined for CHM 2051C and CHM 2452 (1 grade for 7 credits). They are now changing that to individual course grades for each course, 4-credit grade for CHM 2051 and 3-credit grade for ENC 2452. As such writing will now count for 100% of their ENC grade ( higher than in the past before we split the grading)

·  They have decreased the number of first and final drafts required for ENC 2452 (which is the ENC 1102 replacement course). Instead of a total of 4 assignments which required first and final drafts, we are now requiring 3.

· They are requesting that this course ( originally named Advanced) get approved as an Honors course and be allowed to be named Honors General Chemistry II and Honors Composition in Science.

· They are proposing that students who have already satisfied the criteria for ENC 1102 be allowed to take this course as a replacement for another WAC 2000 level course.

· They believe that even though modifications are being made to this course, they still satisfy all the existing criteria listed on the website for both ENC 1102 replacement courses and 2000-4000 level courses:  http://www.fau.edu/WAC/designing/criteria1102.php and http://www.fau.edu/WAC/designing/criteria2000.php
· Dan Murtaugh (DM) recommended a few changes in wording for the syllabi, as well as a recommendation to specify the allocation of the extra credit option between the two courses, all of which DCW agreed to incorporate.  The committee voted in favor of the proposal.

· Honors College:  Conversion of Honors Gordon Rule Course to WAC
· In order to facilitate the transition, the Honors College proposed we establish a deadline by which all such classes must be submitted for review or revert to non-Gordon Rule status.  The committee voted in favor of January 10th, 2012 as an appropriate deadline for submitting outstanding syllabi. Since it takes several months to process such changes through all the proper channels up through the state level, the certification process will not be complete until the end of spring term (2012). Students in the summer sessions (2012) would be the first affected by the changes.
· Recertification—History and Philosophy

· All instructors have been contacted and will submit syllabi to Niki Wilson via email.
· Niki will review the syllabi and request initial changes if necessary.
· Syllabi will be sent to two committee members.  Please review the syllabus and fill out the appropriate form and return to Niki via email within 7 days.  Niki will be the liaison between the instructor and the committee, seeing to it that all requested changes are completed.
· New Committee Member:  Dr. Fred Bloetscher, Department of Civil, Environmental and Geomatics Engineering, Assistant Professor
· We need to continue to solicit new members
· Brown Bag Lunches:  The committee discussed several options for brown bag lunches.  Please let me know if you would be interested in hosting any of the following:
· The Benefits of Teaching Writing in an Electronic Classroom
· Productive Peer Reviews
· WAC in the Large Classroom
· Constructive Commenting
· National Day on Writing:  October 20, 2011

· Please encourage your students to participate in the writing contests.  They are listed on the UCEW website www.fau.edu\UCEW 
· The activities during the day will take place in Traditions Plaza 11 am – 1:30 pm in Boca and we will have an evening reception with a reading by novelist Christina Garcia in the UCEW (GS 215) from 5:00 – 6:30 pm.  Please mark your calendar and try to attend.
